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Dear Ms Griffiths,

RESERVED MATTERS TO OUTLINE APPLICATION 06/00967/OUT - APPROVAL OF ALL RESERVED MATTERS FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF 257 DWELLINGS ON LAND PARCELS KMC AND KMD.   

KM15 KM16 AND KM18 SOUTH WEST BICESTER DEVELOPMENT SITE MIDDLETON STONEY ROAD BICESTER OXFORDSHIRE       

Thank you for consulting us on this matter. We received the letter on 28 February 2014 and we are now in a position to respond.

Environment Agency position

In the absence of an acceptable Flood Risk Assessment (FRA) we object to the grant of planning permission and recommend refusal on this basis for the following reasons:
 
Reason
The drainage strategy drawing submitted with this reserved matters application confirms that permeable paving will be used within the parcels and that the exact extent of the permeable surfacing will be confirmed at detailed design stage. 

While this is approach is acceptable it is not clear whether this complies with the requirements of the Kingsmere Design Code in terms of the use of infiltration techniques, where feasible, to dispose of surface water and how the system will operate during a range of storms up to and including the 1% plus climate change storm.

We appreciate further work will be required later in the design process but we expect this application to be supported with network drainage calculations to support the drainage design.   


Overcoming our objection

You can overcome our objection by submitting an FRA which covers the deficiencies highlighted above and demonstrates that the development will not increase risk elsewhere and where possible reduces flood risk overall. If this cannot be achieved we are likely to maintain our objection to the application. Production of an FRA will not in itself result in the removal of an objection.

We ask to be re-consulted with the results of the FRA. We will provide you with bespoke comments within 21 days of receiving formal reconsultation. Our objection will be maintained until an adequate FRA has been submitted.


Yours sincerely,

Mr Jack Moeran

Planning Advisor

Direct dial 01491 828367

Direct e-mail planning-wallingford@environment-agency.gov.uk

cc Mr Peter Haslam

